BOARD OF EDUCATION
The regular meeting was held on March 17, 2022 in the cafeteria at the Cherry Valley-Springfield Central School Building.
Members Present: Members Absent:

Robert Tabor, President
Kevin Lennebacker, Vice President

April Aramini QOthers Present
Amy Garretson TheriJo Snyder, Superintendent of Schools
Greg Lowry Kevin Keane, Secondary Principal/Director of Technology

Rachel Wright, Elementary Principal/Curriculum Coordinator
Denise Wist, School Business Official
Bomnie Georgi, Director of Special Education

Laura Carson, District Clerk 4 Visitors
Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM by President Tabor.
President Tabor led the Board and audience in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Two students spoke about their volunteering experiences; what they did to volunteer, what they got out of volunteering and what
their future plans include. Miss Lusk spoke about the successful hat & mitten drive that was held. Mrs. Georgi spoke about the
upcoming 3-8 testing, TCI training for the ready to learn room staff and meetings held with probation departments from Otsego
and Montgomery County. Mrs. Wright spoke about celebrating the 100th day of school, Dr. Suess’s birthday and the upcoming
PARP Family Night on March 22. Mrs. Wright also spoke about the upcoming conferences on March 24, attending a think tank
with Mrs. Gage, being short on substitutes, and she also gave an update on the completed observations. Mr. Keane spoke about the
applications that had been received for the open teaching positions for next year and interviews would be held soon. Mr. Keane
then spoke about work based learning and the need for a registered coordinator, which he is working toward. Mr. Keane also
spoke about a new program at CV-S - No Place for Hate. Mrs. Wist spoke about making minimal changes to the budget figures as
she is waiting for more concrete numbers and still looking at the allowable tax levy. Mrs. Wist is looking to use e-rate funds to
cover the purchase of the phone system from BCM One and she is also working to complete required reporting. No committee
reports to share as there were no meetings held.

Additions to the Agenda — None-
Correspondence Received — None

Superintendent Snyder spoke about the Diversity Equity and Inclusion meeting that was held, with the next meeting scheduled for
May 19th. With regards to School Based Health, the hope is that the final approval from Bassett will be granted shortly and CV-8
is planning to use Capital Reserves to help pay for the required renovations and set-up. Ms. Snyder spoke about the review of
distance learning and the many other uses including: virtual field trips, presentations, etc. State tests will be given to students in
grades 3-8 and the regents test schedule was released today. Superintendent Snyder shared her concern regarding the increase in
the positive COVID cases in the school. Staffing is thin and there is the possibility of going remote. Ms. Snyder then spoke about
the Library Resolution # 4-3-2022, which was given to the Board from the Cherry Valley and Springfield Libraries. Discussion
was held and it was decided to include the Resolution during the May 17, 2022 budget vote.

President Tabor recognized the visitors and a visitor asked if the dental program and fluoride would return as a part of the School
Based Health. Ms. Snyder responded.

Motion made by K. Lennebacker, seconded by A. Garretson.
CONSENT AGENDA ITEMS — Consider motion to approve consent agenda items to include RESOLUTIONS #1-3-2022
through RESOLUTION #10-3-2022

RESOLUTION 1-3-2022
APPROVAL OF MINUTES - February 22, 2022

RESOLUTION 2-3-2022
ACKNOWLEDGE RECEIPT OF TREASURER’S AND FINANCIAL REPORTS — February 2022
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RESOLUTION 3-3-2022

RESOLVED, that the Board of Education of the Cherry Valley-Springfield Central School District, upon the recommendation of
the Superintendent, does hereby approve the agreement with the Otsego County Department of Social Services as per
ATTACHMENT III C.

RESOLUTION 4-3-2022

RESOLVED, that pursuant to Education Law, Section 259, the Board of Education of the Cherry Valley-Springfield Central school
District is authorized to levy and collect an annual tax, year after year, separate and apart from the annual school district budget, in
the amount of $60,000, of which $30,000 shall be paid to Cherry Valley Memorial Library and $30,000 will be paid to Springfield
Library for the support and maintenance of the libraries; with this appropriated amount to be the annual appropriation until
thereafter modified by a future vote of the electors of the Cherry Valley-Springfield Central School District.

RESOLUTION 5-3-2022
RESOLVED, that the Board of Education of the Cherry Valley-Springfield Central School District does hereby accept the
resignation of Wayne Valentine as a Building Maintenance Worker effective March 9, 2022.

RESOLUTION 6-3-2022

RESOLVED, that the Board of Education of the Cherry Valley-Springfield Central School District, upon the recommendation of
the Superintendent, does hereby appoint Kenneth Edick to a position as a Building Maintenance Worker for a probationary period
effective March 14, 2022 through September 14, 2022.

RESOLUTION 7-3-2022
RESOLVED, that the Board of Education of the Cherry Valley-Springfield Central School District, upon the recommendation of

the Superintendent, does hereby appoint Andrew Vaughn to a position as a Cleaner for a probationary period effective March 14,
2022 through September 14, 2022,

RESOLUTION 8-3-2022
RESOLVED, that the Board of Education of the Cherry Valley-Springfield Central School District, upon the recommendation of
the Superintendent, does hereby appoint the following as a weight room monitor for the 2021-2022 school year: Bruce Andrews

RESOLUTION 9-3-2022
RESOLVED, that the Board of Education of the Cherry Valley-Springfield Central School District, upon the recommendation of
the Superintendent, does hereby appoint the following Extracurricular assignments for the 2021-2022 school year:

Varsity Boys & Girls Track and Field - Danielle Connors

Auditorium Stage Lighting (Spring Play Only) - Kelly Oram

Marching Band - Ushuaia Diaz

Tutor - Kylie Burger

RESOLUTION 10-3-2022
RESOLVED, that the Board of Education of the Cherry Valley-Springfield Central School District, upon the recommendation of
the Superintendent, does hereby approve the following as a volunteer for the remainder of the 2021- 2022 school year:
Hope Lowry
Motion carried unanimously.

Motion made by K. Lennebacker, seconded by A. Garretson to enter into Executive Session to review recommendations made by
the Committee on Preschool Special Education and the Committee on Special Education. Motion catried unanimously.

The Board entered into Executive Session at 7:26 PM.

Motion made by K. Lennebacker, seconded by G. Lowry to come out of Executive Session at 7:33 PM. Motion carried
unanimously.
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Motion made by K. Lennebacker, seconded by G. Lowry.
RESOLUTION 11-3-2022 to approve the following recommendations made by the Committee on Special Education:

CASE NO. CLASSIFICATION PLACEMENT
879930166 Multiple Disabilities CT/Speech/OT/PT
879930086 Learning Disabled RR

879930239 Preschool w/Disability SCIS

Motion carried unanimously.

Motion made by K. Lennebacker, seconded by A. Garretson to adjourn the meeting at 7:35 PM. Motion carried unanimously.

Laura Carson, District Clerk






